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On April 18, 2019, the Close Call team hosted a shop 
steward training with ATU Local 689 and IBT Local 922 at 
Local 689’s Union Hall.  This training was very 
instrumental in helping to raise awareness of the program 
and providing shop stewards the tools to become program 
ambassadors by sharing the information with fellow union 
members.   

 
 
 
Here are some key Questions and 
Answers discussed during the training: 

 
Q: How is the program funded? 
 
A: Funding for the Close Call program is provided by 
Metro. After the 2009 Red Line accident near Fort 
Totten, the National Transportation Safety Board 
(NTSB) recommended that Metro establish a 
confidential, non-punitive reporting program. As a 
result, Metro, Local 689, and Local 922 partnered with 
the Bureau of Transportation Statistics (BTS) as a third 
party to collect employees’ reports. 
 
Q: How does the program work? 
 
A: The program is a non-punitive, confidential approach 
to improving safety at Metro. Here are the steps: 
 

1) An employee experiences a close call or observe 
an unsafe condition. Within 24 hours, the 
employee completes a report online 
(www.closecall.bts.gov) or calls 1-888-568-2377.  

2) BTS performs confidential interview with 
employee. 

3) Peer Review Team (Metro, L689, L922 
appointees) meets to review the case summary for 
root cause and makes recommendations to 
prevent the incident from recurring. The summary 
does not contain any of the reporter’s identifying 
information. 

4) Once the recommendation is approved it is 
implemented by a Chief Operating Officer’s 
(COO) designated responsible party and 
monitored until completion. 

 
 
Q: Is the Peer Review Team composed of members 
who are friends?  
 
A: No. Peer Review Team are appointed by the partner 
that the team member represents. This means anyone 
who represents Local 689 or Local 922 is appointed by 
Local 689 or Local 922 leadership.  The same goes for 
Metro representatives.  
 
Q: Does reporting once protect you from discipline 
every time you encounter a close call? 
 
A: No. There is no blanket protection from discipline. 
Every time you experience a close call that you could 
potentially be disciplined for, you must report each time. 
Please make sure you keep your confirmation code in a 
safe place. 
 
Q: How does the reporting employee know what 
happened with their report, or whether the situation 
has been resolved? 
 
A: Each time you submit a Close Call Report, BTS will 
ask if you would like feedback. Always say “Yes” to 
BTS. Metro is unable to reach out to reporting 
employees because their identities are unknown to 
Metro. 
BTS will contact you and inform you of actions taken as 
a result of your report. The other method of 
communicating results is the Close Call newsletter, 
which is disseminated to your Metro email, Union email 
blasts, attached to manifests, and posted on BTS’s 
website and Metroweb.  
 
Q: What department(s) can you affect? 
 
A: Close Call reports received by BTS have the potential 
to affect any department within Metro that could be 
responsible for resolving the issue. Some approved 
preventive actions require multiple departments to work 
together to resolve the employee’s concern. 
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Q: How will I be protected from retaliation if I have 
already reported an issue to management and I 
report it to Close Call because it is not being fixed? 
 
A: BTS protects your information with a federal law, 
Confidential Information Protection and Statistical 
Efficiency Act (CIPSEA), which means that your 
information cannot be disclosed. Any willful disclosure 
results in up to $250,000 fine and five years 
imprisonment. Metro’s executive leadership supports no 
retaliation for Close Call Reports. If you feel that you are 
being retaliated against for any Close Call Report that 
you submitted, please contact the Program Manager 
Adrianne Harley at 202-962-2278 or BTS at 1-88-568-
2377.   
 
Q: When I submitted a Close Call report, why was I 
contacted by a Safety Officer for investigation? 
 
A: There is a difference between the Safety Hotline and 
Close Call Reporting. When you report through Close 
Call, you will be reporting directly to BTS via their 
online form at www.closecall.bts.gov or by phone 1-888-
568-2377. A BTS agent will be the only person 
contacting you. There have been several instances when 
employees did not use Close Call, but they actually used 
the Safety Hotline. Please double check that you are 
using the Close Call Reporting number prior to 
submitting a report.  
 

 
We appreciate your suggestions. Here are a few that we 
will be implementing: 
 

• Station Manager kiosks magnets and/or stickers 
 

• Laminated Close Call Information sheet in MOC 
log books 
 

• More frequent Close Call newsletters 

 
 

• Notice to Operators (NTO) when changes are 
made 
 

• Station Manager’s Direct to notify when 
newsletters are published 
 

• Postings on all bulletin boards  
 

• Use as safety contact for tool box meetings 
 

GOING FORWARD 
As an ongoing effort to promote Close Call Reporting 
amongst fellow members Local 689 and Local 922 
leadership and respective shop stewards will: 
 

• Continue to distribute Close Call newsletter 
through email blasts and post on website. 
 

• Distribute brochures and information about the 
program to members in their various 
departments.  

 
• Request additional promotional materials as 

needed. 
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